ZF statement regarding 19E-043 requested by NHTSA

ZF submitted its initial part 573 report following communications with NHTSA, after becoming aware
of and based on the recall filings of Ferrari North America, Inc., and Maserati North America, Inc. At
that time, ZF was engaged in an ongoing investigation with VW and Porsche. ZF amended its

submission after becoming aware of and based on the recall filings of Volkswagen Group of America,

Inc., and Porsche Cars North America, Inc.
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